

CUDDINGTON, DELAMERE PARK & SANDIWAY VILLAGE PLAN

Action Notes for the meeting of the Implementation Steering Group held on Monday 8th August 2016 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm

PRESENT: John de Souza, David Ruchat, Heather Thompson, Sarah Shepherd, Mike Hall, Bryan Rees, John Faulkner (in the chair)

APOLOGIES: Russell Smith

ACTION NOTES MEETING 11TH JULY 2016: had been circulated and were approved as a correct record

MATTERS ARISING: John Faulkner reported that he had a meeting on 13th July with Christine Pickthall MBE, Chair Vale Royal Disability Services at 4 Hartford Business Centre. The purpose of the meeting was to find out what support/ advice is available. They cover mid Cheshire and their work is mainly giving support to disabled people. CWAC has a Corporate Access Group with a Councillor as Chairman and an Access Officer, Graham Garnett. Several disability access issues have arisen in probably all 3 of our Working Groups. In most cases this CWAC group would appear to be our first reference point although if necessary VRDS are willing. Memorandum on this has been circulated to Implementation Steering Group members. John Faulkner reported that the Parish Council meeting set for 18th July had been cancelled. He will present the request for funding for both Environment and F&C working groups to the meeting of 11th August.

WORKING GROUP REPORTS: The latest working documents of all working groups had been circulated prior to the meeting.

ENVIRONMENT: Heather reported that their last meeting was before the date of our last meeting. However, successful first litter pick held on 21st July in and around Boundary Lane Play Area. Report and picture in Round Tower for August. Next litter pick Wednesday 10th August from Weaverham Road Car Park (rear of Sandiway School) at 10.00am. Notice board promoting litter picks in library.

FACILITIES & COMMUNITY: Bryan reported schools questionnaire ongoing. Ofcom website gives details of connectivity all over the Parish Area. On the whole considered to be adequate but variances between mobile operators. Problems inside buildings so maybe we can do more. Information will be on new Village Website. Bryan will seek a meeting with Practice Manager for Danebridge. Village Plan objective to enhance the offer at Sandiway Surgery. In present climate this will be difficult. Shortage of GPs locally and nationally.

TRAFFIC & TRANSPORT: Tour of village took place with Dave Reeves and position of traffic monitoring equipment agreed including additional sites. This will be for a week any time September-February. Not to be in school holidays. In the meantime there is a comprehensive list issued by CWAC Highways of their actions over the next few months which will be monitored. It is accepted that pending data from the monitoring equipment it is too early to press for S.I.D. (smiley face). John F will find out progress on Mere Lane Car Park Scheme at Parish Council on 11th August.

WEBSITE: David reported that the server had been set up, the jumlaa system would be used, they have a basic template and they are now beginning to populate the site. Progress is being made in achieving significant improvements for site users.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: none

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 12th September 2016 at the Village Hall commencing 7.00pm.